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Comments: This comment to the Forest Service comes from a citizen of Florida,  thousands of miles away from

the Wilderness area currently under protection. 

 

The tourist industry in Florida has succeeded in getting legislation passed that wiped out local zoning laws that

protected homeowners.  Now investors can purchase homes and change neighborhoods from communities into

"short term rental opportunities" .  This same type of "investor" would also love to offer AirBnB cabins in pristine

Alaska wilderness.

 

If the intent of the special use permit for unauthorized cabins was to "grandfather in" the original cabin owner until

the death of the last family member, then the Forest Service should stick to that.

 

Cabins don't belong in designated Wilderness. The U.S. Forest Service must leave its policy unchanged and

phase out ANILCA cabins, as was the original intent. These cabins were never meant to persist in Wilderness.


